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	Hardgate Primary School
Hardgate
Castle Douglas

DG7 3LD

	Any enquiries please contact:
Mrs S Ramage, Head Teacher

Tel:     01556 660221 FILLIN “Enter Direct Dial for Contact” \* MERGEFORMAT 
Email: hoffice841@ea.dumgal.sch.uk      

 FILLIN “Enter E-mail address for Contact” \* MERGEFORMAT 


                                                                                                 20th September 2013

Dear Parents / Carers,

Thank you to all parents, staff and friends who contributed to Mr Hutcheson’s retrial gift. We presented him with an engraved glass bowl showing the school, the school logo and a personal inscription from us all. 

We would also like to thank Mrs Neil for baking a farewell cake and Mrs Smith for her artistic decorations. Mr Hutcheson very much appreciated all of our efforts and particularly enjoyed the music and poems performed by the children on his behalf.

Many thanks also to the Parent Council for their help in serving refreshments after assembly.

Harvest Assembly / Macmillan Coffee Morning
Our next event is our Harvest Assembly which is taking place in school on Wednesday 9th October at 9.30am.  Each class will perform a short musical item and we are delighted that Reverend Sally Russell is able to come along and join us. 

The themes for this year’s assembly are “Autumn” and “Caring for Others”. Instead of asking the children to bring in a gift for the Harvest table this year, we would be grateful if all the children could bring in a donation for the charity MacMillan Cancer Support.

We are also delighted to have Mrs Pauline Drysdale coming along to assembly to represent Macmillan and to tell us about the great work this charity does. Following assembly we are having a Macmillan Coffee Morning and we hope as many people as possible will be able to stay and support this very deserving charity. 
We are very grateful to the Parent Council for having a marathon baking day to provide cakes for the coffee morning. The children will also have the opportunity to take part and will be served juice and cake as a thank you for their donation.

We intend to put flyers round the village, but in the meantime we would be grateful if you could pass word round to help us spread the news.

Bikeability Cycle Trainer Assistant Course

Active Schools are looking to plan a Cycle Trainers Assistant course in the Stewartry before the October holidays. This course will be delivered on either a Saturday or Sunday at Carlingwark Outdoor centre in Castle Douglas and is open to anyone who is interested in becoming a Cycle Training Assistant. The course is free of charge as all schools currently deliver the bikeability programme.

If you would be interested in becoming a cycle Training Assistant, please complete the attached reply slip and return to school on Monday 23rd September.  
Scottish Government Play, Talk, Read Campaign

The Scottish Government Play, Talk, Read campaign is part of the Scottish Government’s renewed focus on the early years of children’s lives. It aims to encourage parents to play, talk and read more often with their children.

The PlayTalkRead buses will be returning to Dumfries and Galloway this autumn and all parents and carers are invited to go on board and get involved in the free and fun activities with their children (0-5 years old)

Sessions are 10am – 1pm and 2pm – 4pm. There are a variety of dates across the region but our local dates are venues are as follows:

Georgetown Community Centre, Dumfries  3rd October

Dalbeattie Town Hall, Dalbeattie                  4th October

Market Hill car Park, Castle Douglas         10th October
P6/7 Multi-Sports Club
If your child is in Primary 6 or 7 please find enclosed a flyer / form giving details of this 3 week after school club. Please note that there will be a charge of £1 per session and we would be grateful if payment could be sent to school in full in a sealed envelope clearly marked “P6/7 Multi-Sports Club” along with the completed form to allow your child to attend on Monday 23rd September.
Primary 7 Transfer to Secondary School

Due to transition activities starting in the near future, we have already been asked by our local secondary schools for the number of pupils transferring into S1 in August 2014.

If your child is in Primary 7, we would be grateful if you would complete and return the attached reply slip on Monday 23rd September. However we do understand this is a big decision and if you are unsure, we would advise you to contact the secondary schools directly to arrange a visit or to discuss the matter further. Please also do not hesitate to contact me at school if I can be of any assistance in this matter.
Nursery AGM

Please note that Haugh of Urr Nursery are holding their AGM on Wednesday 25th September in the village hall at 7.30pm. All parents are welcome to attend.
Operation Safety
If your child is in Primary 7, please find enclosed a letter about this year’s Operation Safety event.

Yours sincerely

Mrs S Ramage

Head Teacher

Diary Dates
September   25          P6/7 Multisports Club (Week 1)

                      25          Nursery AGM @7.30pm (Village Hall)
27          Dental Inspections (P1 & P7)
October          2          P6/7 Multisports Club (Week 2)

                        3}        P6/7 at Stronord
                        4} 

                        7          P7 at Operation Safety

                        9          Harvest Assembly / MacMillan Coffee Morning @ 9.30am
                        9          P6/7 Multisports Club (Week 3)

                      10          Fire Safety Talks (P6)

                      10          Motorsport Talk (P6/7)
                      11          School Closes for October Holiday @ 3pm
                      28          School Re-opens @ 8.55am
                      31          P6/7 Trip to Edinburgh (more information to follow)

November      1          Halloween Party (1pm – 3pm in the village hall)

Bikeability Cycle Trainer Assistant Course

I would be interested in taking part in the above course.

Signed: …………………………………………………………..           Date: …………………………..     

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Primary 7 Transfer to Secondary School

I wish my child ………………………………..  to transfer to …………………………………………

in August 2014.

Signed: ………………………………………………….           Date: ………………………………….








